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Welcome to Mike and Mike.

As noted in Porter’s letter, Mike Lyon, our former, longtime president, has agreed to return to his leadership position.  Though my knowledge of LFA history is incomplete, I think Mike is likely the single most valuable contributor to the success of the organization.  You will hear more from Mike in his letter in the September issue.  Mike Hewitt’s acceptance of the webmaster position has added a substantial depth of knowledge in both technology and genealogy.
Funeral Home Records

Russ Shaw, the former editor of the New Mexico Genealogist, the newsletter of the New Mexico Genealogical Society, has returned to good health and has contributed another of his short, “how to” articles.
DLLs

This issue of the LT is peppered with the Direct Lyon(s) Lineages (DLLs) of new members: Blake Macon, Cynthia Lyons Danley, Edward F. Lyons and Deborah L. Kimball.  

My Cousin Xx Removed

What’s it like to discover that you are already related to the woman you married?  Barry Pavelec traced his wife’s ancestry back to John Lyon (1522) of Glamis, Scotland.  In tracing his own ancestry, Barry discovered is own link to John.
DNA Notes
LFA DNA administrator Diana Gale Mathieson makes a compelling case for those of us who have had our DNA tested to also provide her with a complete paternal line.  In an earlier LT article (January 2014) she offers detailed instructions on how to scrub and upload a GEDCOM file.
More Lyons From Cork

Christopher Utley of Salt Lake City, Utah, has been helping new LFA member Debbie Kimball track her Lyons ancestors.  Chris has laid out a well-documented article about two brothers who migrated from Cork County, Ireland, in the mid-19th century.
Reunions

Folks are still getting together for traditional family reunions.  Two Lyons families have annual reunions, and you can read about their recent events and plans for future events.

In the March issue of the LT, I wrote about the plans for a Global Family Reunion and said I would offer a report.  My personal assessment of the Global Family Reunion is also included in this issue.
LFA Facebook Group
LFA members who have Facebook accounts and who have not yet joined the LFA Group on Facebook should consider joining us.  We have 94 members in the LFA Facebook Group, many of whom are not members of our association and who have interesting questions and comments.
Looking for a Copy Reader
The LT has an opening for a copy reader.  We – I – would like someone to read my final proof of each article before it is put into the LT.  The copy reader will simply read the article and look for obvious mistakes, such as: to for too, four for for, augusta for Augusta, a (,) for a (.), their for there, a a for a, and so on and so so on.  If you are reminded of the times you saw some of my bungles, consider yourself a candidate for the new position of LT Copy Reader.  Your salary will be the same as mine.  The prestige is incalculable.  Think about it it.
